
 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

Bath Township Fire Department Concludes Mobile Home Fire Investigation 

 

November 19, 2021 

 

Bath Township Fire Department responded to a report of a mobile home on fire at 2145 N. Dixie 

Hwy. Lot #30, Lima, Ohio, in Bath Township at 11:12 A.M.  

 

Upon arrival, firefighters found the mobile home fully involved with the next-door mobile home 

also involved. 

 

Fire investigators collected evidence and interviewed multiple people as part of their 

investigation into the cause of the fire. The area of origin was determined to be a bedroom of the 

mobile home located at Lot #30. A follow up interview with a juvenile revealed that the cause of 

the fire was a child who had obtained a lighter and accidentally caught a bed on fire. 

 

Bath Township Fire Chief, Joseph Kitchen stated the following, “It’s never too early to start 

talking to small children about the dangers of fire. Kids should be taught to tell an adult if they 

find a lighter or matches. As we head into the holiday season, parents should also remember to 

never leave candles unattended when children are present.” Chief Kitchen also reminds all 

residents to have working smoke alarms in their homes.  

 

The fire department has partnered with the American Red Cross to provide and install smoke 

alarms free of charge by calling 1-844-207-4509. 

 

The tenants of both mobile homes are being assisted by the Allen County Chapter of the 

American Red Cross. 

 

 

Contact person: Joseph Kitchen, Fire Chief: 419-221-0550 
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